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The Georgia State Climatology Office is located in Athens, GA, on the campus of The University of Georgia in the Biological and Agricultural Engineering Department.  The office houses two full-time climatologists: Dr. David Stooksbury, the State Climatologist and Associate Professor, and Pam Knox, the Assistant State Climatologist.  We also have a postdoctoral scientist, Dr. Pierre Gerard-Marchant, working on hydrologic projects.
The Georgia State Climatology Office continues to be involved in a variety of research and public outreach activities.  We maintain a web site and actively interact with users from around the state.  These contacts include university scientists, educators, lawyers, construction and insurance companies, government agencies, reporters, and private citizens.  Many of these data requests come by way of email, but we also receive phone calls, walk-ins and the occasional letter.
The State Climatology Office has been heavily involved this year with the Southeast Climate Consortium on a variety of research projects.  We have participated with other states in training activities for Extension agents on the use of the AgClimate.org website, a web site which relates climate statistics for the Southeastern US to El Niño phase and crop management issues.  We are now developing a similar site for water managers (called se-water-climate.org).   This site will provide assistance in planning for drought and wet conditions using ENSO phase information and Climate Prediction Center projections of current and upcoming precipitation amounts.  Interviews with a variety of water managers and stakeholders have helped us hone the content of the site and our understanding of how water managers use climate information.  We also contribute to the National Drought Monitor and write a monthly climate summary for use by the Southeast Regional Climate Center and our web visitors.
In addition to research activities, we provide guidance to a number of state agencies on weather and climate conditions and severe weather, including the State Drought Monitoring Committee (which Dr. Stooksbury co-chairs with the Director of the Georgia Environmental Protection Division) and the Georgia Emergency Management Agency (GEMA).  The State Climatologist regularly monitors water conditions across the state and issues drought statements and other special climate statements when conditions warrant it.
Dr. Stooksbury is on the National Integrated Drought Information System (NIDIS) implementation team. The office co-hosted in May NIDIS’ southeastern pilot project which is focusing on developing an early warning drought system for Alabama, Florida and Georgia.

In May of 2008 Georgia joined the CoCoRaHS network, founded in Colorado by Nolan Doesken and collaborators.  Pam Knox assisted in setting up the network and continues as a regional coordinator for Regions 1 and 3 in northeast Georgia.  As of January 20, 2009, there were almost 500 active stations in the network. On a typical day we expect close to 200 observations to come in from observers all over the state. 
